KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
11-05-20

Word of the Week:  hope
Needs/News:  
11/06 – No school – Teacher workday
11/10 – Veteran’s Day Assembly during Morning Meeting (Mrs. B will send a link for Digital Academy and anyone who would like to join)
11/11 – No school – Veteran’s Day
11/12 – Report Cards
11/20 – “A” Honor roll & Morning Mile Assembly during Morning Meeting
11/23 – 11/27 – No School – Thanksgiving Holiday
12/04 – Conference Day (sign - up sheet forthcoming)
Recap of the Week: 
We continued Chapter 3 which is counting and writing numbers 6-10. The students are understanding the concept that 8 would be 5 and 3 more, using the ten frame.
In reading we talked about communication.  We reviewed our sight words: a, I, like, the, and, see.  We continue to work on reading sight word sentences. Please continue to practice the sight words at home.  Have your child make a sentence using the sight word, practicing spelling the sight word, and recognition of the sight word.  Have your child write a sentence, on his/her own, sounding out words, using the sight words. 


Election was our theme this week.  We read a few stories about Election Day and we had our own vote in our classroom.  We voted for the most favorite vegetable and most favorite candy bar.  Ask your student which vegetable and candy bar won the election.
We started talking about day and night.  When you are with your child during the day, point out where the sun is during different parts of the day.  Do you see the moon during the day?  Is the weather cooler in the morning and warmer in the afternoon?
Upcoming: 
Sight Word: a (review) introduction to “c” (s/k)
Previous Sight Words: I, a, like, the, and, see, we
We will discuss why do different animals move in different ways?
Counting and writing numbers 6 to 10.  Vocabulary words are:  six, seven, eight, nine, ten, ten frame (these will be part of the chapter test when given).
We will begin our study on Veterans Day.  
Art News
Soft pastel project – northern lights
P.E. News
Students are playing more complex group-based ball games using the skills we have been working on for the last few weeks.
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Mrs. Friar
kfriar@hlacharter.com
If you would like to eat lunch with your child at school, that will be starting Nov. 2nd.  Please sign up at https://doodle.com/poll/7pr8fzs95xbdcbqp
